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OFSTED 

We are delighted to confirm that we continue to be a ‘good’ school following our OfSTED inspection at the end of January. 

Please follow the link below to view the report.  

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/search?q=Brough+Primary+School&location=&lat=&lon=&radius=&level_1_types=0 

 

 

 

HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

Welcome to the May edition of our school newsletter.  

It is so nice to be enjoying some much needed sunshine at long last and it is lovely to see the children enjoying playing and 

running on the field at lunchtime and playtimes. 

With that in mind, as the weather does get warmer can we please remind parents that sun cream must be applied before 

school or be sent with their child in a clearly labelled bottle. Children must be able to apply the cream themselves. 

The Summer term is always a busy one with school trips and residential visits as well as transition events for our Year 6 

children. Please see the full list of diary dates at the back of the newsletter. 

 

This is a school that is built upon respect and kindness. Relationships between 

adults and pupils are warm and caring. A sense of family and community runs 

through the school. Pupils say they feel safe and that they trust adults to help them. 

Pupils look for opportunities to help each other. For example, older pupils enjoy 

role-modelling good manners and routines to children in Reception during 

lunchtime. Pupils are taught to understand different groups and people in society. 

As one pupil said, ‘We are all different, and we should all be treated with care.’ 

 

 

 

OfSTED 

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/search?q=Brough+Primary+School&location=&lat=&lon=&radius=&level_1_types=0
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YEAR 5/6 SHARE DAYS 
Our Share Days for KS2 are on the following dates: 

• Y5/6 RH - Mon 20th May @ 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

• Y5/6 SW - Weds 22nd May @ 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

• Y5/6 CM - Thurs 23rd May @ 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

If you haven’t already signed up for one, please do so 

as soon as possible by emailing 

admin@broughprimaryschool.co.uk – these really 

are lovely sessions for both the children and 

parents/carers.  

 

 NEWSLETTER 
PARKING ON ELLOUGHTON ROAD 

Please note that we continue to receive concerns about parking on 

Springfield Avenue and ask that all parents/carers are mindful of 

parking safely so as not to endanger any pupils or adults and to be 

respectful of local residents.  

Please see the information below which was emailed to all 

parents/carers on 16.4.24:  

It has been brought to our attention that some parents/carers are 
stopping on the yellow 'keep clear' lines near the school entrance on 
Elloughton Road.   
 
As I am sure you will realise, this is putting children, and any 
accompanying adults, at risk and we ask that anyone dropping their 
child off in this area does not stop on these markings. 
It seems that there is a misconception that it is ok to stop on these 
markings if it is just to drop off, but not park.  This isn't the case 
between the times indicated on the sign.  The sign clearly states  'No 
stopping Mon-Fri 8.15-9.15am 3-4pm on entrance markings.'  
We have been provided with clarity from East Riding of Yorkshire 
who have provided the following information.  
 
The Keep Clear Marking to diagram 1027.1 as prescribed by the 
Traffic Signs Regulation and General Directions 2016 is for use 
outside schools. The marking means no stopping and is advisory 
unless an upright sign is present, then it is mandatory and 
enforceable by civil enforcement officers and the police. Time 
periods will be shown on the upright supporting signs, generally 
there will be a morning time and an afternoon time for example 
8.30-9.30am & 3-4pm during these times stopping by any motorists 
is an offence and can only stop in an emergency. Outside of the 
times vehicles are permitted and able to stop/park on the 
restrictions. 
 
As this information clearly states, because there is also an upright 
sign present then it is an offence for motorists to stop on the 
entrance markings between the times shown. 
 
Please can all adults who are dropping off or collecting from this 
entrance ensure that they are following the information  on the sign 
and are not stopping on the lines between the times stated. 
We appreciate your support in this matter. 

 

 

SUMMER SOIREE 
Please note that the date for this has changed.   

The Summer Soiree will now be held on Friday 12th 

July.  

This is very much a favoured event by children and 

the staff and we hope to see you all there! 
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 NEWSLETTER 

SCOOTERS & BIKES IN 

SCHOOL 

Can we please ask you to remind your children 
that we have a long standing policy in place that 

bikes and scooters should not be ridden at any 
time or place on the school site before or after 
the school day.  
 

 
We provide storage for both bikes and scooters 
if your children use either of these to get to and 
from school but they must be pushed rather 

than ridden once on the school site.  
 

 
Thank you for your support. 

 

 

MRS WARNES 

As you may know, Mrs Warnes has been working with us this year 

supporting our Y5 children in the mornings.  Prior to this Mrs Warnes 

worked in the office as our receptionist. 

Sadly, Mrs Warnes will be leaving us after half term to continue her 

teaching career.  We are very sad to see her go and, on behalf of all the 

children and staff, I would like to thank her for her hard work and 

dedication in both of her roles with us.   

I am sure the Y5 children will agree that Mrs Warnes is an excellent 

teacher who has been a huge asset to our school – we are very sorry to 

see her go but wish her every success for the future. 

 

TRANSITION DAY 

Our class ‘move up’ transition day is due to take place 
on Thursday 27th June 2023. 
 
Our current year 6 pupils will attend South Hunsley and 
each class at Brough will ‘move up’ to spend the day 
with their new class teachers. 
 

We are just in the process of finalising the new classes 
for September 2024 and we will notify you of this in due 
course. 
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THE DEEP 
Our Y3/4 pupils will be having their sleepover at The Deep on 

Wednesday 22nd April 2024.   

We are all looking forward to this amazing experience and finding out 

more about how The Deep operates as well as learning about the 

different fish and sea creatures.  

A list of things the children will need has been sent out and may we 

also remind you that children do not need to wear their school 

uniform for the trip or the following day. 

 

 

HIGH ADVENTURE 

Y5/6 pupils will be going on their residential visit to High Adventure 

in June and we are all looking forward to it.  Children will be 

leaving school on Friday 28th June and return on Sunday 30th June. 

Information will be coming home to parents before half term 

regarding what the children need to take with them.   

 

 

 SPECIAL LUNCH MENU -

Thursday 16th May 
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 NEWSLETTER 

EYFS and KS1 SCHOOL TRIPS 

We have sent out details of our school trips for the Summer 

term for EYFS and KS1. 

KS1 are visiting The Yorkshire Wildlife Park on Friday 7th June  

for a tour of the park as well as an education session by one of 

the park rangers, learning all about world habitats! 

EYFS are visiting the Melton Scout Camp on Tuesday 11th June. 

They will have the opportunity to take part in den building, 

hammock making, natural paint crafts and so much more! 

Please can we remind you to log into your School Gateway app 

to make the necessary payment for the trip and to confirm the 

packed lunch options for your child. 

 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 
The photographers are coming into school on Tuesday 21st 

May 2024 to take the whole group class photographs. 

They will also be taking the Year 6 Leavers Friendship Group 

photographs. 

FOBS  

CAR BOOT SALE 
Friends of Brough School are excited to announce 

a Car Boot Sale to be held on the school site on 

Sunday 23rd June 2024. 

Please contact members of FOBS via their 

Facebook page for further details and to book a 

pitch. 
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 NEWSLETTER 

BARRATT HOMES – SUMMER BUTTERFLY COMPETITION 

Please see the message below from Barratt Homes regarding 
their Summer colouring competition: 
 
‘Barratt Homes Yorkshire East is running a summer butterfly 
colouring competition and would love for you to get involved 
in creating a special butterfly design. This competition is 
being run to raise awareness of how gardens can be wildlife-
friendly habitats and how Barratt Homes creates their show 
home gardens to encourage wildlife. 
  
Barratt Homes/David Wilson Homes Yorkshire East would 
like the children to colour in the butterfly template provided 
below with a summer theme in mind, making it as bright and 
colourful as possible. 
  
The winning entry, as well as two runners up, will be 
enlarged and placed on the side of the show home at Harrier 
Chase for the whole of summer.  
  
Following the placement of the butterflies on 
the Show Home, Barratt Homes Yorkshire East would also 
like to invite the winner and their class to Harrier Chase to 
see their masterpiece in person. This would be photographed 
for press purposes.’ 
  
We will email a copy of the template to all parents should 
your child want to be involved. Copies are also available from 
the school office. Please return the completed template by 
Friday 17th May and we will return these to Barratt Homes. 

 

SPORTS REVIEW 
The Summer term has started with lots of 

sporting events on the calendar. 

We sent out our Sports Review last week 

so we hope you have enjoyed reading up 

on all of the children’s activities and 

achievements. 
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DIARY DATES 2023-2024 

w/c 13th:    Y6 SATs testing week  

Monday 20th: Year 5/6 Share Day – Class RH 

Tuesday 21st: Class Photos and Year 6 Groups 

 Netball match @ Kirkella 

 Netball match @ Swanland 

Wednesday 22nd: Y3/4 Sleepover at The Deep  

 Year 5/6 Share Day – Class SW 

Thursday 23rd: Year 5/6 Share Day – Class CM 

Friday 24th: Break up for Half Term 

 

 

Monday 3rd: Back to school 

  Netball match @ North Ferriby 

w/c 3rd / 10th: Y4 Multiplication Tables Check  

Tuesday 4th :  Group 1 Y6 Activity @ South Hunsley 

 Netball match @ Brough Primary 

Friday 7th: KS1 Trip to The Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

w/c 10th: Y1 Phonics Screening Check week 

Tuesday 11th:  Group 2 Y6 Activity @ South Hunsley 

 EYFS New starters meeting for parents  

Thursday 13th: EYFS Trip to Melton Scout Camp 

Friday 14th: World sleep day – Dress in your pyjamas 

Tuesday 18th: Group 3 Y6 Activity @ South Hunsley 

 EYFS New starter lunch & classroom visit 

Wednesday 19th: Y5/6 Performance 

Friday 21st: Y5/6 Group 1 visit to MKM Stadium 

Mon 24th – Fri 28th: Y4 Swimming 

Thursday 27th:  Year 6 Hunsley Transition Day 

Fri 28th – Sun 30th: Y5/6 Visit to High Adventure 

 

 

 

MAY 

JUNE 

 NEWSLETTER 
JULY 
Mon 1st – Fri 5th: Y4 Swimming 

Mon 1st: Theatre Club Show Week (TBC) 

Friday 5th: Y5/6 Group 2 visit to MKM Stadium 

Monday 8th: Reports to parents out this week  

Thursday 11th: Y3/4 RP RSC Trip to Hull Truck 

Exhibition of Work evening 

Friday 12th:    Y5/6 Group 2 visit to MKM Stadium 

Monday 15th:    Y3/4 RP Romeo & Juliet Performance 

     EYFS Sports Day 

Tuesday 16th:    KS1 Sports Day 

Wednesday 17th:   KS2 Sports Day 

Friday 19th: Break up  

 

 

 

 

 

 


